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Great	Zoom	meetings	with	several	new	and	returning	state	members.		Thank	you	to	
all	the	first-timers	who	took	the	challenge	to	join	us,	we	hope	you	enjoyed	it	and	will	
be	back	for	an	in-person	meeting	next	time!	The	list	of	all	winners	for	Community	

Service	Projects	(CSPs)	and	Advancement	Areas	is	inside	this	newsletter.		

Congrats	again	to	all!!	


					


Raffle	prizes	went	to	some	really	happy	winners:

Item	#1	-	GFWC	emblem	-	Vicki	Connor,	GFWC	Valley	Volunteers

Item	#2	-	Trio,	clip	earrings	and	pin	-	Jeanette	Jester,	GFWC	Camas	Washougal

Item	#3	-	no	tickets,	no	winner

Item	#4	-	Magnetic	necklace	and	earrings	-	Louise	Tucker,	GFWC	Battleground

Item	#5	-	Funky	earrings	-	Norma	Martin,	GFWC	Apple	Blossom	Club

Item	#6	-	Pearl	necklace	-	Nancy	Jones,	GFWC	Sokico


					


The	50/50	pot	was	again	a	huge	success!!		The	collected	pot	was	$465	and	we	decided	
to	split	the	’50’	payout	to	two	very	happy	ladies!		Our	state	made	$233.50	and	lucky	
winners	Susan	Tyler	and	Martha	Curwen	each	took	home	$116.25!	Nicely	done	ladies!


What a fantastic 125th Spring Convention…  
even if there were no in-person hugs!

Fun	favorite	Flower	poll:

Roses	-	16	votes

Sweet	Peas	-	12	votes

Irises	-	12	votes

Daisies	-	9	votes

Peonies	-	13	votes

Begonias	-	1	vote 

			 Poppies	-	write-in,	1	vote!


And	results	from	the	Fall	poll:		 
	 Grilled	Cheese	&	soup	-	10	votes


		 Tacos	-	14	votes

	 Pizza	-	6	votes

	 Salad	Bar	-	15	votes

	 Ice	Cream	Sundaes	-	9	votes



Reaching forRAINBOWS

			
 
I	want	to	thank	all	the	wonderful	GFWC-WS	members	who	attended	our	2021	
Spring	ZOOM	Convention.	We	met	from	all	corners	of	the	country,	including	
myself	who	was	in	Silt,	Colorado	with	my	spouse,	three	kitties	and	three	dogs.		
The	only	major	issue	was	Smoky	Jo,	our	Siamese,	wanted	to	come	up	on	the	
table	and	see	everyone.


There	were	a	number	of	ZOOM	meetings	held	prior	to	convention:		the	elected	
officers	and	finance	committee	met;	President-Elect	Dorothy	Crowder	held	a	
District	presidents	meeting;	Vice	President	Susan	Tyler	held	the	Club	presidents	
meeting;	and	the	Scholarship,	ByLaws	and	Resolutions	Committees	met.		

Bonnie	Rail	worked	with	the	Community	service	program	and	advancement	Chairmen	via	email.	So	
many	Zoom	meetings	to	replace	the	usual	round	of	Friday	meetings.	


Our	GFWC-WS	125th	Annual	Spring	Convention	opened	on	April	17,	2021,	with	54	members	
attending.		ZOOM	doesn’t	have	hugs	but	we’ve	had	great	attendance	for	our	meetings.		We	went	
through	our	Financial	reports,	Bylaws,	CSP	Awards	and	Resolutions.		Bring	your	artwork	to	Fall	
Board,	we	hope	to	be	having	Art	Room	awards	then!	Our	Guest	Speaker	Wendy	Carriker,	GFWC	
Second	Vice	President,	spoke	about	Perfect	and	Phenomenal	Pandemic	Proof	Projects.	There	were	
some	excellent	ideas	and	there	was	also	a	lot	of	laughter.		We	then	recessed	until	Sunday,	April	18,	
when	we	finished	the	rest	of	our	business	then	enjoyed	and	hopefully	learned	from	our	Guest	
Speaker	Wendy	Carriker’s	second	topic	“What	did	she	say?”		Do	we	really	mean	what	we	say	about	
Leadership	and	Membership	tips?


We	thank	Wendy	Carriker	for	giving	us	two	days	of	her	knowledge	and	stories.		She	said	she	did	
miss	actually	visiting	our	beautiful	State	of	Washington.	


I	am	also	very	proud	of	all	our	GFWC-WS	club	members	who	have	stuck	with	their	clubs	and	our	
state	organization	through	this	COVID-19	pandemic.		And	hopefully	still	wearing	our	masks	;)


But	onto	the	future.	Our	next	Just	Social	ZOOM	Meeting	get	together	will	be	June	26th.		Check	for	
the	registration	in	this	Clubwoman,	there	is	no	charge	to	register	but		if	your	don’t	complete	the	
registration	you	won’t	be	given	the	ZOOM	invite.


GFWC	Convention	is	in	Atlanta,	Georgia	from	August	26	through	August	30.	Have	you	made	your	
reservations	yet?	Should	be	a	great	in-person	Convention,	we	haven’t	had	one	for	a	while.


Planning	ahead	just	so	that	you	know	GFWC-WSR	is	in	Colorado	this	year	September	9-12th	and	
then	our	own	GFWC-WS	Fall	Board	is	in	Yakima,	September	24-26.		Hope	to	see	you	there.		 

Enjoy	your	summer,	and	in	the	meantime	may	your	Rainbows be Plentiful!					

	 	 	 Lela	J	Taylor

	 	 	 GFWC-Washington	State	

	 	 	 President	2020-2022
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GFWC-WS	Education	and	Libraries

Welcome	to	May.	


Congratulations	to	all	the	clubs	who	reported	in	Education	and	Libraries	for	
2020.	It	was	not	easy	to	find	projects,	but	you	did	a	great	job	supporting	
scholarships,	Little	Libraries,	purchasing	in-home	items	for	teachers,	supporting	
education	programs,	providing	meals	for	students,	providing	programs	on	
education	on	Zoom,	as	well	as	continuing	to	read,	read,	read.	Good	job,	
everyone!	


Children’s	Book	Week-	“Dedicated	to	encouraging	young	readers	to	enjoy	books”	-	is	coming	the	
week	of	May	3.	This	is	the	longest	running	literacy	initiative	in	our	country.	It	was	established	in	
1919.	


National	Teacher	Appreciation	Week	is	May	3-7.	I	hope	your	club	can	find	a	way	to	support/celebrate	
teachers.	How	about	providing	an	End-of-the-Day	Celebration	with	coffee,	snacks	and,	of	course,	
chocolate.	


REMEMBER:	“Without	teachers,	we	would	have	no	class!”	


FACTS:	According	to	the	International	Literary	Association,	there	are	781	million	people	in	the	world	
who	are	either	illiterate	(cannot	read	a	single	word)	or	functionally	illiterate	(with	basic	or	below	
basic	ability	to	read).	126	million	of	them	are	young	people.	That	accounts	for	12%	of	the	world’s	
population.	


Other	special	days	during	May	include:	Holocaust	Remembrance	Day	–	read	The	Diary	of	Anne	Frank	
or	One	Candle,	by	Eve	Bunting.	National	Teachers	Day	is	May	7.	And,	my	favorite	day	this	month	–	
National	Chocolate	Chip	Day	–	look	for	a	fun	chocolate	bar	math	lesson	at:	 
																										https://www.thoughtco.com/delicious-way-to-teach-fractions-2081114


“A	teacher	takes	a	hand,	opens	a	mind,	and	touches	a	heart”.	

Kathie	Jorgensen,	Chairman


CSP’s,	Advancement	Areas,	Programs
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Environment	CSP	 		


Congratulations	to	"ALL"	on	your	wonderful	Environment	projects.		
Keeping	our	air	breathable	and	the	ground	healthy	for	now	and	the	
future	is	important.		Keep	up	the	good	work.


Nice	weather	is	here/coming.		Help	beautify	your	town	by		cleaning	and	
planting	in	park	areas	or	your	own	home.		More	info	later.

Have	a	wonderful	Spring	and	Summer.


Beth	Juvik,	Chairman								

bethjuvik@aol.com

Living the Volunteer Spirit

https://www.thoughtco.com/delicious-way-to-teach-fractions-2081114


Membership/WS

Membership,	meaning	of	one	belonging	to	an	organization.		Able	to	sit	in	our	homes	safe	and	
healthy	but	sharing	during	this	time.


With	our	Federation	Sisters,	we	share	our	time	and	accomplish	our	goals	that	we	are	so	privileged	
to	have.		We	learn	through	our	lives.	One	lesson	in	learning	is	the	new	experience	we	certainly	have	
with	the	technology	of	Zoom.


Taking	a	break	from	Zoom	let’s	concentrate	on	the	pride	shown	for	our	extremely	diligent	working	
clubs	and	their	accomplishments.		This	has	been	a	year	we	are	holding	on	to	ending	soon,	but	we	
keep	tracking	on	to	help	others	in	need	and	our	fellow	club	members.


We	had	some	great	idea’s	presented	by	our	guest	speaker	GFWC	Secretary	Wendy	Carriker.		She	
was	very	informative	and	advisory.		It	is	always	a	pleasure	to	have	a	guest	from	our	Headquarters	in	
DC.


One	subject	that	always	inspires	me	is	the	ability	you	all	have	to	find	what	is	needed,	find	how	to	
help	the	need,	and	be	sure	the	answer	has	been	taken	care	of	no	matter	how	hard

it	is	to	satisfy	the	need.		You	are	a	great	group	of	ladies	working	for	the	betterment	of	the	world.


This	is	why	we	need	to	share	with	those	wanting	to	get	involved	and	work	for	the	greater	good.	
When	you	are	helping	other’s	you	feel	you	have	accomplished	new	goals.

What	you	are	going	through	tends	to	fade.


My	blessings	to	you	all.	Stay	healthy	and	safe.

Lynn	Cline

GFWC-WS	Membership	Chairman
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Your attention, please!  


Come next Spring, this newsletter will be in need of a new Editor.  I have enjoyed very 
much serving as your state newsletter the last 8 years - 4 administrations, Nancy 
Burdick, Tina Bair, Betty Macmaster, and currently Lela Taylor! - but it will be time for 
me to step down sooner than I can imagine! 


Being the Editor takes a special desire to put all this fabulous information together in one 
handy-dandy format 4 times each year.  I started out using Powerpoint, but today I use 
Pages on a Mac.  I would love to have a new editor identified in the next 6 months so 
we have time to work together, if need be, for a seamless transition.  This will be at least 
a two-year commitment.


Please reach out to me if you have any interest in this rewarding position.   
Thank you - Kim 
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What	a	great	Washington	State	Convention.		It	was	my	privilege	to	serve	as	the	Educational	
Scholarship	Committee	Chairman	this	year.		Because	of	generous	donations	from	many	of	our	
clubs	and	individuals	we	were	able	to	provide	wonderful	scholarships	to	the	two	applicants	
submitted.		Keyona	Tartt,	the	applicant	from	Olympia	Woman’s	Club	received	a	$3000	scholarship	
plus	another	$1000	for	the	Kathy	Estep	Scholarship.		Madison	Krogh,	the	applicant	from	Moses	
Lake	Woman’s	Club	received	a	$2500	scholarship.		GFWC-WS	should	be	proud	of	their	contribution	
to	furthering	the	educational	goals	of	these	two	deserving	students.

	

Scholarship	Awards	play	an	important	part	in	GFWC.		Many	deserving	students	anticipate	receiving	
a	scholarship	to	help	finance	their	college	education.		The	Educational	Scholarship	Committee	
encourages	each	member,	club,	and	district	to	consider	making	a	monetary	contribution	to	the	
Scholarship	Fund	for	the	future	funding	of	the	state’s	scholarship	candidates.		Adding	the	
Scholarship	Fund	as	a	line	item	on	your	club	or	district	budget	is	a	good	way	to	remember	to	make	
a	contribution.		Other	ideas,	would	be	a	special	fundraising	project	with	profits	designated	
specifically	for	the	Scholarship	fund,	or	for	individuals	just	a	small	donation	from	the	goodness	of	
your	heart	and	volunteer	spirit.		


Every	$$$	counts	toward	a	larger	goal.		All	contributions	need	to	be	sent	to	the	GFWC-WS	
Treasurer	–	Kimberly	Skagen.				


Thank	you,	everyone,	for	your	support	and	generosity.		

Rena	Johnston

Educational	Scholarship	Chairman

GFWC-WS	Educational	Scholarships


Keyona	Tartt 
sponsored	by	Woman’s	Club	of	Olympia	receives	
a	$3000	general	scholarship	plus	a	$1000	Kathy	
Estep	Scholarship.		Keyona	plans	to	attend	
University	of	Washington	or	Western	
Washington	University	(where	she’s	already	
been	accepted	to	the	Honors	Program)	and	
study	to	be	a	criminal	justice	lawyer.

Madison	Krogh 
sponsored	by	Moses	Lake	Woman’s	Club	
receives	a	$2500	general	scholarship.	
Madison	attends	Eastern	Washington	
University	and	will	use	the	scholarship	to	
finish	her	plans	to	become	an	elementary	
school	teacher!

Living the Volunteer Spirit



Federation	Forest
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It’s a FOREST WORK DAY

Saturday May 22, 2021 

10am-2pm

Come	out	to	our	beautiful	forest	and	help	get	the	interpretive	gardens	and	trail	signs	ready	
for	visitors!		We	will	be	weeding	and	spreading	mulch	in	the	garden	beds,	cleaning	off	the	
trail	signs	on	the	interpretive	trail	near	the	center	and	possibly	other	light	tasks.	A	guided	
walk	through	the	forest,	after	lunch,	will	wrap	up	the	day.		


Things	to	know	for	the	day:	

• Masks	must	be	worn.

• Breakfast	treats,	coffee	and	other	beverages	will	be	provided	along	with	 

													food-handler’s	gloves	to	serve	them.

• No	need	to	pack	a	lunch,	as	that	too,	will	be	provided.

• Bring	hand	gardening	tools	and	gloves	if	you	wish.


Directions:		From	Olympia/Tacoma	area,	take	SR	512	East	to	SR	410	which	takes	you	to	
Enumclaw.		Continue	on	SR	410	approximately	15	miles.		Watch	for	a	sign	on	the	right	side	of	
the	road	when	the	Federation	Forest	State	Park	property	begins.		(For	those	of	you	who	
have	been	to	the	park	before,	the	sign	is	new—the	old	log	sign	rotted	and	was	replaced	with	
a	fiberglass	one.)		Continue	past	that	sign	until	you	see	a	sign	for	Interpretive	Center,	also	on	
the	right	side	of	the	roadway.		Shortly	past	the	interpretive	Center	sign	is	a	mailbox	on	the	
right	at	the	park	entrance.		Proceed	into	the	park	property	and	park	in	designated	parking	
areas.		Because	we	are	volunteers	working	at	the	park,	no	Discover	Pass	is	needed.


Thanks	to	all	clubs	who	keep	donations	in	their	budget	~

Lynn	Cline	

GFWC-WS	Federation	Forest	Chairman

Women	of	the	General	Federation	of	Women's	Clubs	Washington	
State	break	ground	on	the	Catherine	Montgomery	Interpretive	
Center	in	the	late	1950s.	Photo	courtesy	of	Washington	State	
Parks	Collections.



Cat	A:		mmbrs	1-	7								Cat	B:			mmbrs	8-13

	

				

GFWC	SIGNATURE	PROGRAM

Domestic	Violence	Awareness	&	
Prevention		

Ginger	Bowman-Rape,	Chairman

A.		GFWC	Cascade	Woman's	Club	

B.		GFWC	Camas	Washougal	

C.		GFWC	Kitsap	Peninsula	

D.		GFWC	Chambers	Bay	


GFWC	JUNIOR	SPECIAL	PROJECT

Advocates	for	Children

Diana	Cunningham,	Chairman

A.		GFWC	Tillicum

B.		GFWC	Sokico	

C.		GFWC	Valley	Volunteers	

D.		GFWC	Chambers	Bay	


ARTS	&	CULTURE

Habiba	Sadat,	Chairman 
A.		Moses	Lake	Woman's	Club 
B.		Elahan	Woman's	Club	 
C.		Cathlamet	Woman's	Club	 
D.		Woman's	Club	of	Olympia	


CIVIC	ENGAGEMENT	&	
OUTREACH	

Barbara	Murray,	Chairman

A.		GFWC	Avalon		

B.		GFWC	Camas/Washougal	

C.		GFWC	Valley	Volunteers	

D.		Chambers	Bay	


EDUCATION	&	LIBRARIES

Kathie	Jorgensen,	Chairman	

A.	GFWC	Cascade

B.		GFWC	Camas/Washougal

C.		GFWC	Kitsap	Peninsula

D.		Battle	Ground	

Meryl	Durst	Award	($50.00)	

–	Best	of	the	Best	in	Education 
									GFWC	Battle	Ground


ESO-BETA	CHAPTER

Jeanette	Jester,	Director	

B.		GFWC	Apple	Blossom

C.		GFWC	Capital

D.		GFWC	Chambers	Bay


Cat	C:		mmbrs	14-19					Cat	D:		mmbrs	20+


ENVIRONMENT

Beth	Juvik,	Chairman

A.	GFWC	Tacoma

B.		GFWC	Camas/Washougal

C.		GFWC	Valley	Volunteers

D.		GFWC	Battle	Ground


HEALTH	&	WELLNESS

Julie	Thompson	&	Cheryl	Coon,	
Chairmen

A.		GFWC	Cascade

B.		GFWC	Sokico

C.		Woman's	Club	of	Olympia

D.		GFWC	Battle	Ground	

	

COMMUNICATIONS	&	PUBLIC	
RELATIONS

Rita	Loseth,	Chairman

A.		GFWC	Avalon	

B.		GFWC	Camas	Washougal	

C.		GFWC	Kitsap	Peninsula

D.		GFWC	Battle	Ground	


LEADERSHIP

Sandra	Groves,	Chairman

A.		GFWC	Avalon

B.		GFWC	Camas	Washougal

C.		GFWC	Kitsap	Peninsula

D.		Woman's	Club	of	Olympia


MEMBERSHIP

Lynn	Cline,	Chairman

A.		GFWC	Avalon	

B.		GFWC	Camas	Washougal	

C.		GFWC	Kitsap	Peninsula			

D.		GFWC	Battle	Ground	


FUNDRAISING

Sally	Gill,	Chairman

A.		GFWC	Avalon	

B.			GFWC	Sokico

C.		GFWC	Kitsap	Peninsula

D.		GFWC	Women’s	Club	of	
Olympia


LEGISLATION	&	PUBLIC	POLICY

Martha	Curwen,	Chairman

D.		GFWC	Women’s	Club	of	
Olympia


WOMEN’S	HISTORY

Vicki	Connor,	Chairman

B.	GFWC	Sokico

C.	GFWC	Cathlamet

D.	GFWC	Battle	Ground


GFWC-Washington	State	Award	Winners	2020
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GFWC	Sisters/Friends	Road	Trip 
One	traveler	started	in	Olympia,	picked	up	a	second	in	University	Place	and	a	final	member	of	the	
trio	was	picked	up	in	Bremerton	before	embarking	on	their	adventure,	starting	on	the	Kingston	
Ferry.		Final	destination?		The	Skagit	Valley	to	enjoy	the	fresh	air	-	out	of	doors	-	and	the	feeling	of	
beauty	of	the	flowers,	not	all	were	in	bloom,	but	all	were	still	beautiful.		With	a	picnic	lunch	and	
some	shopping	it	was	a	very	relaxing	day.		Fun	to	be	together	safely,	but	really	just	nice	to	be	
together.		Something	everyone	needs	to	do.						


Lynn	Cline,	Beth	Juvik	&	Juanita	Paulson


GFWC	Peninsula	Keystone

Clubs	in	our	State
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Attendance	is	still	great	on	Zoom,	we	usuall	have	20/24.		Looking	forward	to	meeting	in	person,	
having	treats	and	conversations.		Hopefully	in	the	Fall!		Lots	of	changes	for	the	YWCA…		their	new	
Apts.	have	been	built	and	are	ready	for	occupancy.		Our	Club	donated	money	towards	a	kitchen.		
Monthly	dinners	(the	makings	for)	are	bought	and	delivered	by	3	dedicated	members,	Nancy,	Annie	
and	Joni.		The	Y’s	annual	fundraiser	(luncheon,	speaker,	silent	auction,	donations)	is	coming	up	this	
month.		Club	has	signed	up	for	a	“table”.		Of	course	on	Zoom.		We	will	all	sign	in	and	have	a	
fabulous	lunch	at	home	listening	to	the	speaker.		The	biggest	change	is	that	Miriam	is	retiring	after	
almost	20	years	as	the	leader.		She	will	be	missed	but	we	all	know	she	will	still	be	around.		Club	
members	have	been	“cleaning	house”!			We	had	a	fundraiser	through	a	local	thrift	store.		They	
bought	items	by	poundage.		A	silent	auction	at	the	end	of	this	month	for	baskets	(bunco)	and	a	
garage	sale	in	June	are	in	the	works.		More	info.	will	be	coming	out.	


April	24th	-		A	day	to	remember!			1st	time	in	14	months	we	have	gathered	as	a	club	(more	than	3)	
for	a	project!		Twelve	members,	1	husband	and	2	members	of		“Sleep	in	Heavenly	Peace”	gathered	
at	Deborah	Bransford’s	garage	with	co-chair,	Jodi	Walker	to	cut,	sand,	assemble	and	stain	the	
makings	of	twin/bunk	beds.		No	child	should	have	to	sleep	on	the	floor.		This	is	the	Peninsula	
District	President	Cindy	Bassage’s	two-year	project	that	sparked	her	interest	and	that	of	many	clubs	
and	friends.		SHP	brings	all	the	tools	and	makings	for	the	beds.		We	are	then	on	the	move,	the	
assembly	line.			Over	4	hours	of	work	plus	a	great	pizza	luncheon.		We	have	been	gathering	the	
bedding	and	10	quilts	have	been	assembled	and	tied	so	far.		SHP	assembles	the	bed(s)	at	the	homes	
and	the	children	can	help	put	their	bed	together.


CBWC	keeps	busy	with	the	cleaning	of	our	street,	cleaning	local	parks,	rotating		bimonthly	and	
trying	to	participate	in	helping	other	organizations	in	their	projects,	gathering	food,	making	Easter	
Baskets	and	virtual	fundraisers.		So	looking	forward	to	summer	activities	and	FALL	BOARD	in	
YAKIMA	in	Sept.			Back	to	routine!


Beth	Juvik

Chambers	Bay	Co-President


Chamber’s	Bay	Woman’s	Club

Clubs	in	our	State


Living the Volunteer Spirit

Clockwise:	 
Deborah	B	and	Beth	with	banner


"The	Crew"	with	husband,	Steve,	Mike,	SHP	
worker	far	right	and	Keith,	SHP	coordinator	
front,	center


"Bonnie"		the	riveter			(Just	like	Rosie	!)
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Chamber’s	Bay	Woman’s	Club…	Twins	updates!

Clubs	in	our	State


Jodi Walker's twins in Las Vegas 
Ellie and Ava, 13 months

Beth Juvik’s grand-twins:

Ethan & Davis, will be 2 in July


Connie Claussen's girls Lucy (left) and Isla 
(right), 16 months.

Happy to be holding them again after not 
being able to for 12 months because of 
Covid. 

Sally Larson's twins in North Carolina

Evelyn and Aden, 2.5 years
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GFWC	Avalon	Woman’s	Club
Clubs	in	our	State


GFWC	Avalon	met	in	person	in	Rita	Edward's	garage	just	
before	Easter	to	make	Easter	cards	for	the	residents	of	the	
medical	ward	at	the	WA	Soldiers	Home	in	Orting.	All	the	
members	of	the	club	were	present:	Marilee	Massari,	Rita	
Edwards,	Rena	Johnston,	Norma	Martin	and	Gail	Crump	
(photographer).	Rita	and	Marilee	delivered	the	44	cards	
on	Good	Friday	just	in	time	for	Easter.

GFWC	Sokico


Pinwheel	Garden	enjoyed	by	all!


GFWC	Sokico	member,	Louise	Vittitow,	met	
with	Vision	House		to	donate	20	goodie	bags	
for	Mother's	Day.

GFWC	Chewelah


Living the Volunteer Spirit
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GFWC	Apple	Blossom	Club

GFWC	Apple	Blossom	Club	is	busy	collecting	pop	tabs	for	Ronald	
McDonald	House	in	Spokane	and	also	bread	tabs	for	“Daniel	Cares	for	
Chairs”.		Daniel	Cares	for	Chairs	is	a	non-profit	that	recycles	the	bread	
tabs	and	the	money	received	goes	to	purchase	wheelchairs	for	
children.		Besides	our	monthly	email	meeting	we	have	stared	holding	
Zoom	meetings	on	the	2nd	Monday	each	month.	While	this	club	was	
started	to	use	computers,	it	has	been	a	challenge	and	a	learning	experience	for	all	of	us.		We	have	
many	more	project	where	we	collect	items	or	knit	or	sew	items.		We	have	something	for	everyone	
to	do.		Join	Us!


You	can	find	us	on	Facebook	and	maybe	you	can	find	“Miss	Apple	Blossom”.	She	proudly	wears	her	
GFWC	pin.		Below	she	is	admiring	some	of	the	pop	tabs	and	bread	tags	she	collected.	In	another	
picture	she	is	tangled	up	in	yarn	to	make	hats	for	children	in	need.		The	other	day	she	found	some	
apple	trees	in	bloom.		Keep	an	eye	out	for	Miss	Apple	Blossom.


Nancy	Burdick	 
GFWC	Apple	Blossom	Club 
	(GFWC	ABC)


Find us on 
Facebook:  

GFWC Apple 
Blossom Club

https://www.facebook.com/gfwcappleblossomclub
https://www.facebook.com/gfwcappleblossomclub
https://www.facebook.com/gfwcappleblossomclub
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GFWC	Camas-Washougal	helps	with	cooking	class!

GFWC	Camas	Washougal	has	found	a	very	fun	and	wonderful	project	through	the	Washougal	
School	District.


Our	two	middle	schools,	Canyon	Creek	and	Jemtegaard	(named	for	a	member	of	Alma	Jemtegaard	
Ladd’s	family.	Alma	has	a	been	a	GFWC	C-W	member	for	40+	years).	The	two	schools	have	formed	a	
joint	after	school	club,	Club	8.		We	have	had	between	30-40	students	participating	per	class.


GFWC	C-W	has	joined	the	students	for	three	of	their	cooking	classes	where	they	have	made	apple	
crisp,	pretzels,	chocolate	banana	cookies	and	most	recent	tortillas	ALL	FROM	SCRATCH.		Yes,	from	

scratch.		The	facilitator	drops	off	the	
needed	ingredients	and	GFWC	C-W	packs	
out	ingredient	kits	and	then	delivers	the	
kits	back	to	the	facilitator.		In	turn	she	
distributes	the	ingredient	kits	out	to	the	
children	during	the	school	week	so	that	
they	can	participate	in	their	own	
kitchens.			They	have	a	volunteer	
demonstrator	and	the	classes	 
are	taught	 
via	Zoom.

Clockwise	from	above 
Photo	1:	Chris	Kamps	(President),	Jeanette	Jester	
(Secretary)	and	Susan	Bennett	(Vice	President)	
packing	ingredient	kits	for	pretzels.

Photo	2:	Barbara	Carpenter	and	Susan	Bennett	
(Vice	President)	packing	ingredient	kits	for	
banana/chocolate	chip	cookies.

Photo	3:	a	screen	shot	of	the	Zoom	Club	8	
students	after	making	tortillas.

Photo	4:	some	of	the	pretzels	the	students	made.

Living the Volunteer Spirit
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GFWC	Camas	Washougal


Find us on 
Facebook:  

GFWC Camas-
Washougal

Valentine’s	Day

For	Valentine’s	Day	GFWC	C-W	met	via	Zoom	and	created	six	different	card	fronts	with	a	greeting	
for	the	back.	Three	hundred	and	fifty-five	cards	were	printed	and	then	distributed	to	five	senior	
residential	communities	in	Camas	and	Washougal.


	You	can	see	the	joy	in	the	faces	of	some	of	our	recipients.		And	you	
couldn’t	help	but	smile	when	you	saw	their	faces.		GFWC	C-W	is	all	
about	bringing	a	smile	to	everyone	that	we	come	in	contact	with.

April	is	Child	Abuse	Prevention	month

This	year	GFWC	C-W	partnered	with	Unite	Washougal,	please	see	below,	to	create	a	greater	
community	awareness	in	Camas	and	Washougal.


The	City	Councils	of	Camas	and	Washougal	presented	GFWC	Camas-Washougal	with	proclamations	
during	their	April	Council	meetings.	These	proclamations	create	a	greater	awareness	to	our	
communities	-	April	is	National	Child	Abuse	Prevention	month.	GFWC	C-W	planted	one	pinwheel	
garden	in	front	of	the	Camas	City	Hall	and	in	Washougal	gardens	were	planted	in	front	of	the	
Washougal	Library	and	the	Washougal	River	Road	overpass	area.

https://www.facebook.com/gfwc.camaswashougal
https://www.facebook.com/gfwc.camaswashougal
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GFWC	Camas-Washougal	has	created	stationary	that	we	are	offering	as	an	ongoing	
fundraiser.		GFWC’s	Market	Place	no	longer	offers	stationary.		Our	design	inspiration	
came	from	GFWC’s	Run	For	The	Roses.


Please	review	the	attached	order	form.		You	can	purchase	card	1	and	3	in	either	
landscape	or	portrait.		Please	specify	on	your	order	form.		All	cards	are	folded	on	the	
left	side.	


Each	rose	has	just	a	touch	of	glitter	on	it.		On	the	border	of	the	front	and	inside	is	
double	scored	to	add	a	bit	of	interest.	The	inside	has	the	GFWC	logo	and	two	rose	
clusters.


Our	State	President,	Lela	Taylor	purchased	20	cards	after	seeing	them	last	month	
during	her	social.		Lela	has	given	us	a	5-star	rating	and	told	me	she	has	already	begun	
to	use	them.		GFWC	Battle	Ground	has	made	a	purchase	of	30	cards.		Who	would	like	
to	place	an	order?		Just	fill	out	the	attached	order	form	and	return	it	with	your	check	
enclosed	to	us.


The	cost	of	the	cards	-	$2.50	each	or	if	you	purchase	them	in	packets	of	five,	they	are	
$2.00	each	=	$10.00.		Postage	is	$1.40	for	five	cards	and	$2.00	for	ten	cards.		You	can	
mix	and	match	which	cards	you	would	like.		Just	be	sure	to	mark	your	order	form	
clearly.		The	measurements	are	on	the	order	form.


Please	feel	free	to	contact	me	with	any	questions	that	you	may	have.


Thank	you	for	your	time,

Susan	Bennett

GFWC	Camas-Washougal	Vice-President

(916)330-7932
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We joined Facebook!  
GFWC Valley Volunteers

Living the Volunteer Spirit

https://www.facebook.com/gfwcvalleyvolunteers


 Summer Social

			


GFWC	–	Washington	State

Registration	and	Donation	Form

			Saturday	June	26th,	10am


					

Continuing	our	socials…		next	up	is	our	Summer	Social!!			


Join	your	fellow	clubwoman	and	our	State	Executive	Board	for	a	no-cost	social	gathering	via	
Zoom!	Registration	is	required	to	receive	the	Zoom	invite	but	there	is	no	cost	to	register.	
Complete	this	form	and	return	to	Kim	or	RSVP	via	email	or	phone.	


								


Fundraising	and	Donations	opportunities:		Purchase	tickets	below	for	the	50/50	cash	pot	

Tickets	are	$2	each	or	3	for	$5!		“Ticket	numbers”	will	be	assigned	and	emailed	to	you.			


Drawing	takes	place	during	the	social!


												 	 


	 	 Fundraising:				tickets	$2	ea	or	3/$5


	 	 	 	 50/50	Money	Pot	 	 	 ______________


	 	 Donations:		

	 	 	 	 General	Operating	 	 	 ______________


	 	 	 	 Coins	for	Art		 	 	 	 ______________ 

	 	 	 	 Federation	Forest	 	 	 ______________


	 	 	 	 Scholarships	 	 	 	 ______________


	 	 	 	 Endowment	Fund	 	 	 ______________


	 	 	 	 	 	 Total	Enclosed	$$	 ______________


					

			


Make	checks	payable	to	GFWC-Washington	State 
Send	checks	and	completed	form	to:	 

	(Questions?		call		253-261-9241	or	email		daiziedot@yahoo.com) 
Kim	Skagen	~~		12100	SE	Triviere	TRL		~~	Port	Orchard,	WA			98367


contact	Kim	to	make	electronic	payment	arrangements	via	PayPal,	Zelle,	or	Venmo

NAME

ADDRESS

CITY STATE ZIP

TELEPHONE CELL

CLUB DISTRICT



The Washington Clubwoman

is published quarterly by


Kimberly Skagen, Editor 

12100 SE Triviere TRL 

Port Orchard, WA  98367

Send submissions to:


WashingtonClubwoman@yahoo.com


2020-2022 GFWC-WS  
Executive Committee:


President:  
Lela Taylor


President Elect:  
Dorothy Crowder 

Vice-President:  

Susan Tyler

Secretary:  

Ginger Bowman-Rape

Treasurer:  

Kimberly Skagen

Columbia District:  
Paulette Stinson


King County District:  
Nancy Larsen


Peninsula District:  
Cindy Bassage


Northeastern District: 
Tami Wright


North Central District:  
Margaret Schiffner


Advisories:

Parliamentary Advisor:  

Nancy Jones

Financial Secretary:  

Cindy Bassage

Endowment Trustee:  

Linda Butcher 
Corresponding Secretary:  

Nancy Burdick

June					

			20th		 Father’s	Day

			20th		 First	Day	of	Summer

			26th		 Spring	Social

								


July					

				4th	 	 Independence	Day

					


August

				1st	 	 Clubwoman	Articles	due

		27-30		 GFWC	International	Convention 
	 	 					—	Atlanta,	GA


Keep	up	to	date	with	GFWC	happenings	… 
					locally,	nationally	and	around	the	state.

			


Our	GFWC-WS	website:	

										https://www.gfwcws.org	

			


Our	email	for	website	submissions:

									webmasters@gfwcws.org

Find…	

				Forms!		Manuals!

									District	events!		Pictures!

														Club	&	State	newsletters!

	 	 		So	many	things	to	find!	


Events	& 
										Special	Days

https://www.gfwcws.org
mailto:webmasters@gfwcws.org

